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Holsworthy Benefice
Bridgerule Hollacombe Holsworthy Pancrasweek Pyworthy

1st Sept 11am Sung 
Eucharist

9.30am Sung 
Mass

9.30am Sung 
Eucharist 

9.30am Family 
Service

4th Sept 10am BCP Holy 
Communion

8th Sept
11am 

Morning 
Prayer

3pm Evensong 11am Sung 
Eucharist

9.30am Sung 
Eucharist

15th sept
11am Joint 
Service at 
Methodist 

Chapel

9.30am Sung 
Mass

11am Sung 
Eucharist

9.30am Sung 
Eucharist

22nd Sept 10am Benefice Service with Refeshments

29th Sept 11am Harvest 
Eucharist

3pm Harvest 
Evensong

11am Cafe Style 
Service

9.30am 
Morning Prayer

2nd Oct 10am BCP Holy 
Communion

6th Oct

11am Joint 
Service at the 

Chapel - 
Harvest 
Festival

9.30am Sung 
Mass

11am Harvest 
Sung Eucharist 

9.30am Family 
Service 

Dear Friends

After a slow, cold & wet start to the summer,  I pray that we are able to enjoy a warm and fruitful 
autumn. We ask God’s blessings for our farmers and gardeners for plentiful harvests and give thanks 
to God for food from the land. Our first harvest festivals of the season will be held at Bridgerule and 
Hollacombe churches on the 29th September. Hollacombe Harvest Festival is to be led by Bishop 
Paul and Bridgerule Harvest Festival will be shared with our Methodist friends at the parish church.

It was inspiring during August to share a week with the Indian Pastors and hear about their ministry, 
challenges and blessings. They were in turn touched by the warm welcome from the parishes and left 
with good memories and stories to share. Thank you for your welcome and for hosting various events 
at which to meet them.

We followed their visit with an uplifting deanery service of favourite hymns & Pimms. I shared the 
video of the work in India and introduced the course Leading Your Church into Growth. There was 
plenty of interest across the deanery in running this course over the coming year. For further details, 
watch this space!

Harvest blessings to you in Christ,

Alison
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Readings	for	Sept
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Holsworthy St Peter and St Paul Church

Monday - Thursday 


8.15am - Morning Prayer

5.15pm - Evening Prayer


All Welcome.

1st Sept-	Green

Fourteenth	Sunday	after	Trinity

Deuteronomy 4:1-2, 6-9

Song	of	Solomon	2:8-13

Psalm	15

James	1:17-end

Gospel	Mark		7:1-8.	14-15.	21-23


8th Sept-	Green

Fifteenth	Sunday	after	Trinity

Isaiah	35:4-7a

Proverbs 22: 1-2. 8-9. 22-23

Psalm	146

James	2:1-10	(11-13)	14-17

Gospel	Mark		7:24-end


15th Sept-	Green

Sixteenth	Sunday	after	Trinity

Isaiah	50:4-9a

Proverbs 1:20-33

Psalm	116:	1-8

James	3:1-12

Gospel	Mark		8:	27-end


22nd  Sept-	Green

Seventeenth	Sunday	after	Trinity

Wisdom	of	Solomon	1:16-2:1.	12-22

Jeremiah 11:18-20

Proverbs 31:10-end

Psalm	54

James	3:13-	4:3	7-8a

Gospel	Mark		9:30-37


29th  Sept-	Green

Michael	and	All	Angels

Genesis	28:	10-17

Revelations 12:7-12

Psalm	103:	19-end

Hebrews	1:5-end

Revelations	12:7-12

Gospel	John	1:47-end


The winners of the St Peter’s Monthly Jackpot Draw for August 
are:


1st Prize, £17.75 – ticket number 78, Katie from Underlane

2nd Prize, £3.55 – ticket number 146, Harriet from Bristol

http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
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Find	out	more	about......Pretty	Maid	2024


Hello,	I’m	Freya	Godfrey	and	I	am	honoured	to	be	this	years	Pretty	Maid.	I	am	19	years	
old	and		live	in	Holsworthy	town	with	my	parents,	sister,	Smudge	our	cat	and	our	lovely	
cocker	spaniel	called	Jazz.


At	the	end	of	last	year	I	finished	college	at	Callywith	and	gained	my	A-Level	
qualifications	which	got	me	into	my	top	choice	of	university.	I’d	always	planned	to	take	a	
gap	year	to	travel	so	I	got	to	work	putting	some	thought	into	that.	Between	September	
and	December	I	kept	up	working	evenings	at	the	local	Indian	but	also	picked	up	some	
extra	hours	during	the	day	at	the	primary	school.


As	of	January,	me	and	my	friend	started	our	travels	that	begun	in	North	Thailand.	Three	
months	later	I	had	visited	Laos	where	we	had	the	chance	to	take	a	hot	air	balloon	ride,	
trekked	through	the	jungles	and	saw	the	natural	beauty	the	country	held,	Vietnam	
where	we	did	the	Ha	Giang	Loop,	celebrated	Tet	(which	is	their	New	Year)	and	had	the	
most	magical	time	in	a	town	called	Hoi	An,	Cambodia	where	we	had	a	very	eye-opening	
time	visiting	the	S21	prisons	and	killing	fields,	visited	the	famous	temples	and	natural	
beauty	the	islands	held,	and	finished	our	time	in	the	South	of	Thailand	watching	many	
sunsets,	being	blessed	to	do	surreal	hikes	and	being	able	to	see	plenty	of	elephants,	
monkeys	and	whilst	snorkelling	being	able	to	see	the	most	beautiful	fish	and	even	
spotting	sharks	and	turtles!	Upon	returning	to	England	I	hadn’t	quite	finished	travelling	
so	I	took	a	trip	to	Italy	with	another	friend	starting	in	the	North	and	heading	South,	
seeing	all	the	famous	landmarks	and	places	along	the	way.


I	got	back	to	reality	pretty	quickly	and	picked	my	job	back	up	at	Holsworthy	primary	
school	and	was	asked	to	do	more	hours,	so	I	was	soon	back	to	working	five	days	a	week	
but	very	fortunate	to	have	been	given	this	opportunity	to	work	amongst	the	children.


In	September	I	start	university	at	Plymouth	Marjons	where	I	will	be	studying	Physical	
Education	at	secondary	enhancement	with	QTS	to	ultimately	become	a	secondary	school	
pe	teacher	which	has	been	a	dream	for	many	years.


This	past	year	has	been	extraordinary	and	has	taught	me	so	much	with	plenty	of	
experience.	I	am	amazed	and	will	forever	be	thankful	for	every	opportunity	I’ve	been	
given.


In	my	spare	time	I’m	often	around	cricket	whether	it	be	coaching,	training,	playing	or	
watching.	I	captain	our	laddies	team	and	enjoy	being	involved	in	such	a	great	group,	
which	we	are	always	looking	to	expand.


I	am	happiest	when	outdoors	in	the	sun,	I	enjoy	going	on	hikes	with	my	Dad	and	walks	
with	my	friends	and	of	course	Jazz,	our	dog,	is	always	there	to	provide	the	best	company.


I	am	looking	forward	to	university	and	to	see	what	the	next	chapter	of	my	life	brings!
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Contacts

Revd	Alison	Hardy	-	reverendalisonhardy@gmail.com	-	07780295752	

LLM	Mary	Aicheler	-	maryaicheler@btinternet.com	-	01409478019

Benefice	Administrator

Libbi	York	-	Holsworthybenefice@icloud.com,	07717750198


Holsworthy	Food	Bank		 	 	 	 	 01271	377077

Holsworthy	Community	Fridge	 	 	 mtrudgill@dmatschools.org.uk

Samaritans	 	 	 	 	 	 	 116	123

Age	Uk	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 0800	055	6112

Domestic	Abuse	-	Womens	Aid	 	 	 0808	2000	247

Domestic	Abuse	-	Mens	Advice	line	 	 0808	8010	327

Childline	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 0800	111


If	you	wish	to	advertise	in	upcoming	news	sheet	please	contact	the	benefice	
administrator	by	20th	Sept.
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Bridgerule	Church	Warden

Trevor	Bowden	-	01288	381247

Peter	Harris	-	01288	381329


Bridgerule	Safeguarding	Lead	

Val	Harris	-	01409	259	192


Hollacombe	Church	Warden

Paul	Dymond	-	01288	381	309


Hollacombe	Safeguarding	Lead

Libbi	York	-	07717	750198


Holsworthy	Church	Wardens

Helen	Young	-	01409	259345

Mary	Osborne	-01409	253115


Holsworthy	Safeguarding	Lead

Libbi	York	-	07717	750198

Pyworthy and Pancrasweek	
Church	Wardens

Adam	Revitt	-	01409	253993

Libbi	York	-	07717	750198


Pyworthy	Local	Contact

Liffy	Lowes	-	01409	254423


Pancrasweek	Safeguarding	Lead

Libbi	York	-	07717	750198

Pyworthy	Safeguarding	Lead

Val	Harris	-	01409	259	192
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https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:maryaicheler@btinternet.com
mailto:mtrudgill@dmatschools.org.uk


   Webpage: www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk	                    Facebook Page: Holsworthy Benefice 


http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal


   Webpage: www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk	                    Facebook Page: Holsworthy Benefice 


http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal


   Webpage: www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk	                    Facebook Page: Holsworthy Benefice 


http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal


   Webpage: www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk	                    Facebook Page: Holsworthy Benefice 


http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal


   Webpage: www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk	                    Facebook Page: Holsworthy Benefice 


http://www.holsworthybenefice.org.uk
https://www.facebook.com/pg/HolsworthyChurches/posts/?ref=page_internal


Dear	friends,


You	may	be	aware	that	the	Mission	and	Ministry	team	is	offering	a	revamped	Foundations	
course	for	the	Diocese.


It’s	been	my	joy	to	co-ordinate	this	work,	and	I'm	delighted	to	tell	you	about	it:


What	is	the	Foundations	Course?

Foundations,	previously	Foundations	in	Christian	Ministry	(FiCM),	is	the	introductory	course	
for	everyone	in	the	Diocese	of	Exeter	who	is	exploring	their	vocation	(both	lay	and	ordained).	
The	course	is	designed	to	help	people	grow	in	their	discipleship,	and	flourish	as	part	of	the	
Church.

It	is	the	foundational	course	to	train	as	a	Licensed	Lay	Minister	(Reader),	for	ordination	
training	or	to	train	for	one	of	a	number	of	new	Commissioned	roles,	which	we	will	be	launching	
in	the	new	year.

We	are	grateful	to	South	West	Ministry	Training	Course	for	running	FiCM	over	a	number	of	
years.	Going	forward,	Foundations	will	be	run	by	the	Diocese	of	Exeter	as	part	of	our	
commitment	to	lifelong	learning	and	development	for	all.		It	is	open	to	everyone	who	is	a	
member	of	a	church	community.

You	can	read	more	about	it	here	-	https://exeter.anglican.org/ministry/lay-ministry/foundations/	-	
you	can	also	find	the	booking	links	here.


How	does	the	course	run?

Our	aim	is	to	make	the	Foundations	Course	easy	and	accessible	for	as	many	people	as	possible	
to	participate	in	it.

With	that	in	mind,	we've	made	the	course	hybrid	-	learning	happens	at	home	as	well	as	in	
groups	and	now	takes	around	5	months	to	complete.

For	2024/25	there	will	be	three	different	cohorts	–	Plymouth,	Barnstaple	and	Exeter	to	make	it	
geographically	accessible.

The	academic	requirement	is	minimal	and	participants	will	not	be	asked	to	write	essays.


What	can	you	do?

Are	there	people	in	your	churches	who	might	enjoy	doing	the	Foundations	Course	and	find	it	
beneficial?	People	who	have	done	the	course	previously	have	gone	onto	ordination	training,	
become	Licensed	Lay	Ministers,	Anna	Chaplains,	childrens	and	youth	workers,	chaplains	and	
more.	Please	could	you	encourage	people	to	consider	applying	for	the	course	(there	is	no	
interview	process).	Please	could	you	also	advertise	the	course	by	displaying	the	attached	
poster	on	your	noticeboard,	in	your	church	magazine	and	on	your	social	media,	and	(if	you	
have	the	technology)	to	display	the	Powerpoint	slide	before	and	after	services	and	in	your	
notices.

There	is	also	a	video	explaining	the	course:	https://vimeo.com/961208351


Finally,	there	is	a	small	fee	of	£25	plus	booking	fee	for	course	participants.	They	are	
encouraged	to	ask	whether	PCCs	can	contribute	towards	covering	this	and	other	associated	
costs.


If	you	have	any	questions	or	suggestions,	please	do	get	in	touch!

Best	wishes,


	Dr	Jon	Curtis
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Mission	&	Ministry	Department,	Diocese	of	Exeter,	https://exeter.anglican.org/ministry/lay-
ministry/foundations/


Holiday

Please	note	that	I	am	away	from	16th	to	26th	September.	During	this	
time	I	won’t	pick	up	calls		or	email.	Please	contact	your	church	wardens	
or	Libbi	for	church	support.	


Autumn	Discipleship

A	6-week	course	for	those	wishing	to	‘brush	up’	on	Christianity	or	
prepare	for	confirmation.	Tuesdays	7pm	at	the	Rectory,	commencing	
October	1st.	All	are	welcome,	please	let	Alison	know	if	you	intend	coming	
to	ensure	adequate	copies	of	course	books.


Rota	planning	for	Church	Wardens

Monday	9th	September	7pm	at	the	Rectory.	Planning	Sunday	services	for	
the	winter	months.


Lay	Worship	Leaders’	Gathering

Monday	30th	September	7pm	at	the	Rectory.	An	opportunity	to	feedback	
on	service	leading	over	the	summer	and	to	plan	ahead	for	the	
Remembrance	&	Christmas	seasons


	

Our	revamped	benefice	Facebook	page	is	now	up	and	running.		It	is	
called	Holsworthy	Churches	–	Your	Benefice.


If	you	use	Facebook,	please	go	to	our	page	and	like	and	follow,	this	will	
keep	up	to	date	with	our	postings,	events


and	service	times,	as	well	as	spreading	the	page	over	a	wider	audience.


If	you	have	any	church	events	that	you	wish	to	be	advertised	on	the	page	
please	let	us	know	by	emailing	posters/information
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to	either	Helen	–	hknarborough@btinternet.com	or	Sam	–	
samj.hatter@gmail.com
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